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10 September 2020 

Dear ,

Thank you for your email of 13 August 2020 requesting the following information:

“DECORATION OF COMMANDO SOLDIER IN 10 INTER ALLIED TROOP, WW2

I am interested in decoration of the Commando soldier in 10 Inter Allied Troop from 
the Second World War and I would appreciate if you please can answer some 
questions:

a) Did UK honour any British or foreign Commando soldiers from No. 10 Inter Allied 
Troop after WW2?

b) If so, what kind of decorations were the soldier honoured with and how many 
British / foreign Commando soldier were honoured with the different decorations?

c) Which rank had these decorations?

d) What was the criteria for the different decorations?”

I am treating your correspondence as a request for information under the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000.

I am writing to confirm that the MOD may hold some of information on the subject you have 
requested.  However, I have to advise you that we will not be able to answer your request 
without exceeding the appropriate cost limit. Unfortunately, we have been unable to identify 
a nominal roll for those who served with No. 10 Inter Allied Commando. No 10 Inter Allied 
Commando was a multinational unit consisting of British, French, Dutch, Czechoslovakian, 
Belgian, Norwegian, Polish and Mediterranean forces (Italian, Yugoslavian etc.) and without 
a list of personnel we are unable to check against the data held by the MOD.

To locate, retrieve and extract information in scope of your request, would involve 
conducting a review of all Service records held for those who served in World War Two 
(c.2.9 million personnel). If you allowed an estimate of 15 minutes to locate each relevant



record, conduct the checks required to identify the Service person who received the medal, 
then extract and collate the requested information, this would amount to 725,000 hours and 
would exceed substantially the cost limit.  Furthermore, we would not have access to the 
service records of allied or partner forces.

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for 
information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which 
for central government is set at £600. This represents the estimated cost of one person 
spending 3.5 working days in determining whether the department holds the information, 
and locating, retrieving and extracting it.

Under section 16 of the Act (Advice and Assistance) I have attached an extract for 
campaign medal criteria published in the Campaign Stars and Commemorative Medals 
Instituted for 1939-45, published by The War Office on 11 June 1948, which may be of 
interest. I apologise for the quality of these documents but hope you appreciate they are 
very old and not as clear as we would like.

If you have any queries regarding the content of this letter, please contact this office in the 
first instance.

If you wish to complain about the handling of your request, or the content of this response, 
you can request an independent internal review by contacting the Information Rights 
Compliance team, Ground Floor, MOD Main Building, Whitehall, SW1A 2HB (e-mail CIO- 
FOI-IR@mod.gov.uk). Please note that any request for an internal review should be made 
within 40 working days of the date of this response.

If you remain dissatisfied following an internal review, you may raise your complaint directly 
to the Information Commissioner under the provisions of Section 50 of the Freedom of 
Information Act. Please note that the Information Commissioner will not normally investigate 
your case until the MOD internal review process has been completed. The Information 
Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, 
Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. Further details of the role and powers of the 
Information Commissioner can be found on the Commissioner's website at
https://ico.org.uk/.

Yours sincerely

Defence Business Services Secretariat














